
From: Larry Walker
To: Chao Wu
Subject: Re: [External] One-On-One Meeting
Date: Wednesday, April 3, 2019 12:20:08 AM

Dr. Wu,
I often meet                                                                           . I’m coming from Ellicott City 
near Hollifield Station Elementary School, depending on where you are we can also meet 
somewhere in Ellicott City. I’m looking forward to meeting with you.

Sent from Larry Walker's iPhone

On Apr 2, 2019, at 10:23 PM, Chao Wu <Chao_Wu@hcpss.org> wrote:

Larry,

How about next Wednesday morning at 9:00-10:00? Where do you want to meet?

Sorry for the late response.

Chao

---------------------------------------------------
Dr. Chao Wu
Board Member
Howard County Board of Education
Email: chao_wu@hcpss.org

From: Lawrence Walker <albrance@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, March 23, 2019 3:57:40 PM
To: Chao Wu
Subject: [External] One-On-One Meeting

Greetings Dr. Wu,
My name is Larry Walker, I serve as president of the African American Community
Roundtable along with being a community activist. I would like to schedule a time to
meet with you.  The primary purpose of this meeting would be to get to know each
other and possibly identify areas of common interest where we might use our collective
influence to collaborate initiatives to improve understanding and relationships between
the African American and Asian Community. My schedule is somewhat flexible from
9a to 8p Mon.-Fri. and mid-day Sat.  I am part of the Horizon Foundations Racial
Equity Collaborative working with members of other organizations like the Chinese
Language School.  This week I have met with Lanlan Xu and Jiabei Wang to learn their
perspectives on issues facing our communities.  I look forward to hearing from you.

Peace,
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Larry

Larry Walker, President
African American Community Roundtable

lwalker@wininlife.com
aacrhoward@gmail.com
www.aacr-howard.org
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From: Towanda Brown
To: Candace Dodson-Reed
Cc: Mavis Ellis; Larry Walker
Subject: Re: [External] Concerns based on yesterday’s BOE meeting
Date: Saturday, March 16, 2019 10:52:42 AM

Hi Candace.

Sorry I mis-titled your being Sabina’s campaign manager.  I will find out the exact
information I found during her campaign.

Everyone deserves to be at the table and should be given equal opportunity.  My point is the
AACRT and PFLAG should not be called out as special groups for the charter.  I am not
discriminating against PFLAG, but it appears that the BOE is discriminating against other
groups who are partners with the HCPSS.

I do hope that Mavis hasn’t violated any confidentiality by sending this to you.  I will have the
other BOE members determine that.

Towanda

Sent from my iPhone

On Mar 16, 2019, at 9:50 AM, Candace Dodson-Reed <cdodreed@gmail.com> wrote:

Thank you for sharing this with me. I’m quite disappointed to read this. My
contribution and the record of the Roundtable is well known in this community.

Also, for the record, I was NOT Sabina Taj’s campaign manager but I am so
happy she was elected to represent all children. 

I’ll address this with the AACR (African American Community Roundtable).
Copying the president of the AACR, Larry Walker.

Hopefully you will share this with the LGBTQ community as well. They are not a
special interest group and deserve to be at the table as well. 

Best,
Candace 

Sent from my iPhone.  Please pardon any typos. 

On Mar 16, 2019, at 8:04 AM, Mavis Ellis <Mavis_Ellis@hcpss.org> wrote:

Good Morning,

Yesterday the Board and others received an email where your name
and organizations with which you may be associated with were
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included.  I thought it only fair that this information be shared with
you.

Mavis Ellis
Chair
Board of Education of Howard County

From: Towanda Brown <ttbrown@verizon.net>
Sent: Friday, March 15, 2019 11:45 AM
To: BoE Email; Michael Martirano
Cc: Karalee Turner-Little
Subject: [External] Concerns based on yesterday’s BOE meeting

Good morning BOE members and Dr Martirano,

I am writing to you as a concerned citizen of Howard County based on last
nights BOE meeting.  I know most of you personally and was quite
shocked and disappointed at quite a few things which I will itemize below;
however, my biggest concerns is the chokehold that this BOE has put Dr.
Martirano and his staff in.  I know most of the staff the community
interfaces with personally as well and they have done an excellent job
making the community feel a part-of the HCPSS, particularly when it
comes to policies and joint community activities.

I have been in this county for over 30 years and have seen many
Superintendents.  Dr. Martirano and his staff are truly and honestly
committed to community partnership and interaction, but he has been
put in a position of choosing between protecting his staff (who works
extremely hard) and providing support to the community.  Here is an
example to make it crystal clear...at our CAC meeting on Wednesday,
March 13, there was a risk that the meeting would be cancelled, after
everyone was in attendance because there was not a BOE member
present.  Why does the Superintendent feel he has to possibly take that
course of action?  Perhaps the BOE collective needs to discuss this and
hold one another accountable for making the Superintendent feel this is a
decision he must make or he and his staff will have repercussions and a
tongue-lashing.  I want everyone to consider the following:
1) people made sacrifices to come to the CAC meeting to hear a topic
discussed, including some getting childcare.  Do you really want to dismiss
and discount the importance of their time?
2) the CAC membership is entitled to hear from the HCPSS independent of
whether a BOE member is present or not...last year, we didn’t have a BOE
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representative at more than half of the meetings.  According to the
bylaws, the BOE has no role but to share information.
3) CAC is expected to be an advisory to the BOE based on topics of
interest where the HCPSS is knowledgeable and should be trustworthy.
Why do they have to be babysat.  In over 10 years since my involvement,
this has never been the case.

Regarding the decisions and discussions last night, my concerns are as
follows:
1) if the BOE feels that 4 years on the obrc is too much and compromising,
why doesn’t their appointee follow the same logic?  Why did the BOE vote
that their personal appointee is an exception?  It gives the appearance
that there are separate rules for the BOE hand-selected folks that
circumvents the concerns.  This appears to me as a privilege and mis-use
of power and authority.  I noticed the same regarding particular BOE
members having more members of their support group in the Educational
Equity policy.
2) a BOE member is making recommendations to include a group in a
charter who she has personal bias towards based on her campaign.
Candace Dodson-Reed, Sabina Taj’s campaign manager, formed the
African-American Community Roundtable (AACRT) — now she wants
them written into the OBRC charter?  I would suggest someone look at
the contributions of the AACRT to any policy team or HCPSS effort.  You
will notice their lack of participation...so why are they being rewarded?
3) a BOE member is making a recommendation to include a special
interest group (PFLAG) who makes up less than the population of many
other groups in the HCPSS such as Chinese, Korean, Indian, who have
been more involved over the past few years than PFLAG.  How does a
special interest group that composes such a small population warrant
inclusion in a charter?

What happened last night concerns me.  Is this really where we are as a
county?  What incentive do other groups, who have true two-way
partnerships with the HCPSS have to continue when there is clear
favoritism and bias?  Most of the groups identified for inclusion in the
charter have one way partnership, they want the HCPSS to do for them. 
Most don’t participate on a policy to provide input unless it benefits their
political or personal agendas.  Are the rest of the BOE members oblivious
to the fact?

I think a consequence of behaviors such as last night by the BOE will result
in less community participation by valuable partners.  Is this what the
collective BOE wants?

Sincerely,



Towanda Brown

Sent from my iPhone



From: Larry Walker
To: stanley crump
Cc: Michael Martirano; Theo Cramer
Subject: [External] Re: stanley crump re Grand Opening!
Date: Monday, January 14, 2019 2:06:55 PM

Stan,
I have put you on my calendar, see you February 9th.
Larry 

Sent from Larry Walker's iPhone

On Jan 14, 2019, at 9:19 AM, stanley crump <morethankarate@gmail.com> wrote:

Hello, 

Dr. Martirano, I hope you can help!  Pastor Larry and Mr. Cramer, I hope to have
your support, as well....

When we were together, last, we were celebrating and praying at the church home 
of Larry Walker and myself, Celebration in Columbia, MD!  After the service, I 
had a quick, but genuine, chat with you - Dr. Martirano - about the long-standing 
history of my small business here in Howard County.  

As you may recall, my business (The Okinawan Karate Dojo) has been a very 
active and involved business partner of the HCPSS since 2009.  Through the 
support of Mary Schiller, I have established partnerships with 7 schools in the 
County...and have enjoyed on-going mentorship programs (SuperHero 
Training/SMOOVE), Career Day presentations, Field Day support, hold positions 
on multiple PTAs, run after-school programs, support fundraising efforts, worked 
with Pastor Larry on his efforts within the HCPSS/BSAP/etc, worked with Dr. 
Ball on his annual Men's Health Fair since inception, and so much more.

I am having a Grand Opening for a new location for my school on Sat. Feb 
9th from 5-7p.  I sent you an evite.  I was hoping that you, Dr. Martirano, 
might be available to share a few poignant and powerful words to guests on 
the importance of active partnership amongst community, small business, 
schools, and leaders?  I have also invited Calvin Ball, who actually attended and 
spoke at my first Grand Opening back in 2006!

I hope that you can make it, and I appreciate your consideration.  Please contact 
me via return email - morethankarate@gmail.com or call/text                     .

Stanley Crump
6th degree blackbelt
Owner/Sensei
www.okdkarate.com
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Larry Walker 

5:04 PM 

Jan 30 

Hi. If you have time I would 

love to have coffee and chat 

soon. 

G<Absolutely\ 
� 5:54PM 

5:56 PM 

• 

Does next Tuesday morning 

after 9 am work or sometime 

this weekend? 

• 

• 

• 

I'll get back to you when I 

get home later this evening 

to work on a day and time. 
5:58 PM

Tuesday at 9 could work, 

is this in reference to the 

letter I sent today? 
8:37 PM 

Would certainly like to talk 

about the letter but also 

realizing that we should 

be talking in general more 

Enter message 

<1 0 D 

Send 
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Larry Walker 

8:45 PM 

be talking in general more 
often because I'm missing 
your insight on things like 
redistricting and budget. 

Feb4 

• 

• 

• 

G Where would you like to 
meet tomorrow morning? 

8:41 PM 
-----------

I will be coming directly from 
the George Howard Building 
spending affordability 
committee, so either old 
town EC or route 40? 

9:38 PM 

G Okay ] 
there so let's connect in the 
morning. What time is your 
meeting scheduled to end? 
I'm flexible until 10:30am, 
I've got an 11 am in Kings 
Contrivance 

Enter message 
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9:55 PM 

Send 
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